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Dear Dr. Emily Heady, 
I was pleased to meet some of the Peer Mentor team at the interest meeting on February 2. I feel I will be a great member of this team as I have had two years of experience on Longwood campus and have loved it. I would greatly love the opportunity to spread that joy to the newcomers of this university. I am prepared to work for the fall team within this organization. 
The following are some experiences that make me a great addition to this team: 
· I am a transfer student. Therefore, I know that new students will be anxious to know if their credits will transfer and how to deal with living on their own for the first time. 
· I am involved in a variety of different clubs and organizations and am eager to teach them all Longwood has to offer about getting involved on campus. I am in Gaming Club, Phi Sigma Pi, Book Club, and the wilderness club. 
· I am in the Teacher Prep program and therefore will be able to help students and parents know the requirements of the major such as the Praxis and Virginia Communication and Literacy Assessments or VCLA. 
· Also, I would like to share my experiences of Longwood traditions to newcomers such as Paint Wars, Ooze ball, Oktoberfest, and more. 
Through my experience and skills, I feel I could make students and parents feel welcome and find a home at this university like I did. I have an inviting and easy-going personality which will make the people touring this school excited and eager to ask questions without fear of rejection. I will work to develop friendships that will be there when they need help creating a schedule to having a person to talk to. 

Sincerely, 

Sandra Gillum 
